The ins and outs of FAL’s… On Container Ships

The International Group of P&I Clubs Ships Technical Committee, Chaired by  David Heaselden (Shipowners’ Protection Ltd),  at their last annual meeting in May 2006 raised concerns over container losses allegedly attributed to the use of Fully Automatic Locks (FALs).  Whilst aware that some research had been done into container losses it was felt that as a committee it would be beneficial to be given the opportunity to hear first hand from the leading experts in the field.  A seminar was therefore arranged and held on the 24th August 2006 hosted at the offices of A. Bilbrough & Co. Ltd. managers of the London P&I Club to which all International Group P&I clubs were invited along with representatives from the major classification societies.  Mr Jeroen de Haas from BMT de Beer and Jos Koning of MARIN were invited to address the seminar on the ‘Causes of Container Losses’ and ‘Past and Present Research in the Forces Acting on Vessels’ respectively.  

The major issues that emerged from the seminar were:

· The dearth of industry knowledge concerning the real (as against modelled) dynamic forces to which container lashing systems are subject and the way in which changes in ship design effect the operation of these forces.

· That International Standards Organisation (ISO) standards have lagged behind the manufacture, functional testing and wide spread deployment of FAL locking systems.

· The apparent correlation between the introduction of FALs and the increased number of, and container losses, per incident. 

· The difficulties in the handling, and lashing / securing of containers associated with the de standardisation of container dimensions and the continuing drive to reduce handling costs.


The seminar was advised that the Lashings at Sea Project headed by Jos Koning, which is due to report in three years time, should provide some guidance as to the dynamic forces effecting container ships, containers and the container lashing systems, which should lead to more effective lashing systems being developed and provide the data on which cargo securing manuals can be re assessed.

Following the seminar Group clubs will be advising their members of the issues referred to above and that members should contact the relevant FAL manufacturer and classification society for advice on the suitability of and conditions for the use of the particular FAL system. 

